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FEDERAL MPs MUST FOCUS ON GIVING FAMILIES
GENUINE CHOICE

Inquiry into BalancingWork and Family

I urgethe federalMPsinvestigatingwork andfamily issuesto makeamajorfocusof their inquiry howtheFederal
Governmentcanenablefamiliestohavegenuinefreedomof choice.Specificallyhowfamiliesstructuretheir paid
workandfamily life.

The Houseof RepresentativesStandingCommitteeon Family andHumanServices,chairedby Liberal MP Bronwyn
Bishop,is conductingan “Inquiry into BalancingWork andFamily”.

All governmentstalk about‘family-friendly’ policies,but it seemsthatpro-familypoliciesaresimplypro-employer
policies.

ProfessorNeil Gilbert, ProfessorofSocialWelfarefrom theUniversityof California,Berkeley,recentlysaid
government‘family-friendly’ policiesshouldperhapsmoreaptlybelabelled“market-friendlypolicies”.

In hispaper,“W7~atDo WomenReally Want?”, ProfGilbert talksaboutthe“unyieldingtensionbetweenalife centred
on family — meetingthecontinuousdemandsof marriage,child rearingandhouseholdmanagement— andalife
centredon paidemploymentandmeetingthecontinuousdemandsof afull-time career.”

We all knowbalancingpaidworkandfamily life isextraordinarilydifficult. We knowraisingchildrenis thetoughest
job of all andparentsmakegreatsacrifices.

This perceptionthatfamilieshaveto bowto themarketis reinforcedby bossesandemployerorganisations.

Lastmonth,TomPoulton,themanagingpartnerof AllensArthur Robinson,maketheremarkablecommentthat staff
did not havearight to anyfreetimeandshouldtreattheclient “as if theywereGod”.(AustralianFinancialReview,
22/3/2005)

The AustralianIndustryGroup’s Tim Piperwasreportedassayingthatfamily-friendly policies“shouldnot beforced
on businesses”andmustbe“linked to productivity”.

AndDavidGregory,from theVictorian EmployersChamberof CommerceandIndustry,saidVECCI opposedany
“blanket rightsorentitlements”andadded:“It’s importantindividualshavetheir life in areasonablebalancesothey
are focusedon thejob.” (BothHerald Sun;7/3/2005)

If Australianfamiliesaregoingto havegenuinechoiceabouthowtheystructuretheir paidwork andfamily life, such
aswhetherbothparentsneedto bein the paidworkforce,employershaveto recognisetheyhavesocial
responsibilitiesaswell asshareholderresponsibilities.

Businesshasan importantrole to supporttheir employeeswith genuinefamily-friendly policies; to helptheir workers
becomebetterparents,partnersandfamilymembers.

Life is muchmorethanmakingbiggerprofits andlonghoursin thepaidworkforce.Family life shouldnot be
sacrificedfor themarket. It’s timeto changethe corporateculture,to challengethisnotion thatthemarketreigns
supreme,andto put theAustralianfamily flrst.E
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